## The National League of Professional Base Ball Clubs

RCA Building - 30 Rockefeller Plaza New York



Sept. 30th '39.

Dr.F.C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence Kansas.

Dear "Pnog";

a long period of time has elapsed between some sort of a letter passing one or both ways.

Likley I have been the culprit but whether or no I want back on your mailing list.

I am reeling pretty line; My root is getting better and I have been able to "cavort" to some extent since about the 5th or August, when I discarded my crutches.

"right leg" in more than one instance.

I know both you and Mrs. Allen will be interested in now my root is doing. If I could get a little power in it it would be as good as ever----that is coming slowly.

I can never thank you "Pnog" for your kindness to me last fall; Some time I hope to tell you the "low-down" on it all.

Kindest regards to Mrs. Allen, the ram-

1

Supervisor of Umpires.

P.S.1'll operate in several foot ball games; Not as referee though; I should be "Tops" when the basket ball season comes around;

Struce after Morld Surius!